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2022—2023 SEND Changes 

This term Mrs Bolton–Ali has begun 

acting as the SENDCo whilst Mrs 

Turnbull is on maternity leave.  

If you wish to contact Mrs Bolton-

Ali , see ways in which to do so 

below.  

 

The SEND Team 

ELSA  

What is an ELSA? 

ELSAs are Emotional, Literacy 

Support Assistants. They are 

specialist teaching assistants with a 

wealth of experience working with 

children. ELSAs are trained and 

regularly supervised by an 

Educational Psychologist.  

An ELSA is a warm and caring person 

who wants to help your child feel 

happy in school and to reach their full 

potential. Their aim is to build your 

child’s emotional development and 

help them cope with life’s challenges.  

Mrs Chawner  

You will see Mrs Chawner every 

morning greeting children and parents 

at the front of school. If you have any 

concerns about your child, however 

big or small, she is more than happy 

to have a quick chat with you. She will 

be able   to offer you her expert 

advice on the spot or if she feels more 

time may be needed to support your 

child she will discuss some ways 

forward with the SENDCo. Don’t 

forget she is here to support not only 

your child, but you as parents/carers 

too! We know you have a tough job on 

your hands bringing up these little 

humans and the start of a new school 

year in particular can be tough.  

Ways to get in touch 

 Class teacher / Dojo message 

 Through the SENDCo: 

sen@carrlaneprimary.net 

 Speaking to Mrs Chawner /

SENDCo in a morning (at the 

front of the school)  

 The SEND Team  

 

 

 

 

As always, we are here to help, please do not hesitate to get in touch with any  queries / concerns / niggling 

questions that you may have: (tel: 01482 653388, email: sen@carrlaneprimary.net) 

 Mrs Chawner Ms Bolin Mrs Overment Miss Clark 

Interventions 

This term, lots of interventions have 

been taking place. These 

interventions have been carefully 

planned to focus on basic skills. 

These include handwriting, mastery 

number skills, basic maths skills, 

sentence building, phonics and 

grammar and comprehension. 

Thank you for your overwhelming 

response in supporting us with 

these sessions, we feel they will 

really make a difference.  

Mrs Bolton-Ali 

Support Plans 

As we approach the end of term, 

the SEND team will be reviewing 

support plans with the teachers. 

These will be updated and emailed 

out before the end of term. 

Speech and Language 

Miss Clark works with children who 

have speech and language needs. 

She works closely with the Speech 

and Language team from the East 

Riding to deliver programs of work  

as prescribed for individual children. 

Miss Clark also delivers Interventions 

before school, after school and 

during lunchtimes. 

Phonics 

Miss Bolin and Mrs Overment help 

with phonics interventions. They 

help children who need a bit more 

practise learning the phonic sounds, 

particularly children in year 1 and 2. 

Local Offer 

Please see a copy of the SEND East 

Riding Local Offer attached. 


